NJSGL Captain’s Meeting Minutes – March 5, 2024

1) The meeting was call to order by President Rich Regan at 10:10
 
2) A Roll Call determined that all teams were present. 

3) Officer/Executive Committee Remarks: 
a) President Rich Regan introduced the New Captains & Co-Captains.  David Goldberg is the new  Captain of the Princeton team.  David is moving the team to Hopewell Valley.    
b) Rich Regan went over the financial records problem, so no Treasurer’s report is available.
The league dues for 2024 will be $100 per team.  Payable by May 15th.
Send checks made out to NJSGL to Rich Regan, 122 E. Golf Ave, South Plainfield, NJ 07080.
c) Secretary Tom Coughlin introduced Tom Bannos of Ash Brook as his assistant for 2024.  Cost of Handicaps will remain at $10 per player also payable by May 15th.  Make checks payable to Tom Coughlin and mail to him at 62 Willow St. Carteret, NJ 07008.  

4)  Matters for Discussion 
a) A motion was made to change the seeding due to the unbalanced home and away schedule for Warrenbrook.  There will be no 1st & 2nd half champions this year.  We will simply seed team that finish 1 thru 8 using the league rules for tie breakers.  The motion was approved.
b) Drop areas at Hopewell Valley were presented to Captain David Goldberg and will be addedto our web-site.
c) A discussion was held on how to handle holes not played.  We will continue to use our existing rule as we have no way of adjusting per the new USGA rules.
d) A discussion was held on captains more carefully reviewing scorecards to enforce the Net Double Bogey rule.  It was agreed that we should be more diligent.
e) A discussion on weather cancellations came to the conclusion that our courses need us to play whenever feasible, but only when feasible.  Without having halves, there is no rush on us making up spring rainouts, but we have to be careful not to let them back up until later in the year when time becomes more pressing.

5)  The 2024 Memorial Tournament is scheduled for July 2nd at a course yet to be determined.

6) The Championship match is tentatively scheduled for October 22nd at Heron Glen.

  
Tom Coughlin, Secretary, NJSGL 
